March 4, 1948,

Major Robert L. Schulsz

Alde to General Eisenhower
War Department

Office of the Chief of Staff
Washington 25, D, C.

Dear General Schulzs

y Thank you for returning
the autographed pictures which were sent %o
you in February, and I want to apologize and
explain the delay in sending sets to General
Eisenhower, In reality I thought they had
been sent to him long ago. However, Mr, Carter
was in a turmoil with his usual Christmas acti-
vitiee immediately following your visit here
and then on Sunday after New Years was taken
111, In the meantime the writer hasg begn out
- of the office on several occasions decause of
illnese and things have stacked up until none
of us knov where we are.

In any event two complete .
setes of all pictures taken by the Star-Telegram
staff photographer are being sent to you here-
with and I hope that some of them will please
General Eisenhower, :

Thank you for your courtesies,
and with best wishes,

Yours very truly,

KD:mm Secretary to A. G, Carter



